
2 March 2015

The Manager

Christchurch City Council

P.O. Box 73012

CHRISTCHURCH 8154

Attention: Alan Matheson

Dear Alan,

DESIGNATION OF 17 INTEGRATED STATE SCHOOLS (CATHOLIC DIOCESE)

You may recall discussions that were held with yourself and staff from the Council’s Planning
Administration section late last year with respect to this matter.

Subsequent to that, the Minister of Education has now approved Notices of Requirement for 17
Catholic Diocese Schools. A covering letter and attached Notices of Requirement will be submitted
separately but simultaneously for 3 Catholic High Schools, and 5 Christian Schools, such that a total
of 25 schools are to be designated.

Our initial inclination was that these NOR’s be lodged with the Council and processed pursuant to
section 168 of the Act. However following recent discussions with Council staff, and given the timing
of notification for Phase 2 of the Replacement Christchurch District Plan (“the pRDP”) which we
understand to be 2 May 2015, we have concluded that it would be preferable to have these Notices
of Requirement served on the Council pursuant to Clauses 4(7) and (8) of the Canterbury Earthquake
(Christchurch Replacement District Plan) Order 2014. As you are aware, the NOR’s may be included
within the pRDP, if the pRDP is being notified within 50 days of the NOR’s being received by the
Council. Any hearings of any submissions on the NOR’s would be before the Hearings Panel
appointed pursuant to the OiC, who would also make the decision on the NORs.

We have attached in electronic form the signed Notices of Requirement for 16 of the 17 schools
concerned, with a description of each of the schools. There is no intention to undertake any works
on these sites as part of the Notice of Requirement in each case, as any works currently underway or
proposed in the near future have already been authorised by resource consent. In future, works on
these sites would be subject to the issue of an Outline Plan. The outstanding NOR for Mairehau
Catholic Primary School (currently with the Minister for signature) will be served upon the Council as
soon as possible.

We would appreciate the Council advising as soon as possible what charges are likely to be made, if
any, and on what basis.

Robert Nixon

Director, Planz Consultants
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